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REPORT ON THE WORKING LUNCH MEETING WITH THE JSE LIMITED, HOSTED BY THE LEGAL & REGULATORY SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE SASF

On Thursday, 16 February 2012, members of the Legal & Regulatory Sub-Committee attended a working lunch meeting with members of the JSE responsible and/or involved in debt capital market transactions.  The purpose of the meeting (held at the offices of Webber Wentzel in Johannesburg), as per previous discussions by the sub-committee, was to introduce the sub-committee to the JSE and to meet those persons of the JSE responsible for attending to and overseeing the approval process of securitisation transactions. 

Members of the JSE who attended were Annalie de Bruyn, John Burke, Andre Visser, Nicolas Kleovoulou and Diboko Ledwaba.  The sub-committee was well represented with members from GMG Trust, Investec Bank, Nedbank Capital, Standard Bank, Rand Merchant Bank, Maitland Group, ENS, BMW Finance, KPMG, Deloitte & Touche and Webber Wentzel in attendance. 

Although guided by an agenda, the meeting took on an informal format. Olga Meshoe welcomed all present and allowed members of the sub-committee to introduce themselves.  John Burke introduced members of the JSE present.  Brendan Harmse, as deputy chair of the SASF, briefly explained the SASF's role and mandate in the debt capital markets industry to the JSE.

Discussions primarily centred around the JSE's views as to whether, under the Companies Act, 2008, issuer companies that are private companies may continue to issue listed securities (advice received by the JSE has been that the moment a private company issuer issues listed securities, it is deemed to be a public company).

Frank discussion was also had as to the initial challenges encountered by the JSE and members of the debt capital markets industry with regards to understanding the JSE Debt Listings Requirements and the inconsistent application of such requirements by the JSE when reviewing securitisation transactions. The meeting appreciated the positive strides made by the JSE in the last few months to better its communication with the industry and noted that, although challenges were still had, the process of obtaining the JSE's approval for transactions was becoming easier and was less confusing as to expectations. The meeting particularly welcomed the creation of a dedicated team comprising Nicolas Kleovoulou and Diboko Ledwaba (and another) as the only persons who will review securitisation transactions.

The JSE emphasised that it was available to attend to any queries, issues and/or concerns and that members of the industry should not hesitate to contact it. 

Following feedback from the JSE and members of the sub-committee, the meeting was very successful.
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